
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

Independent Public School 
From 2024, Yangebup Primary School will become an Independent Public School! 
This is an acknowledgement from the Education Department that we are an  
effective school that works with community to make positive change. It is also an 
endorsement of the changes we have already made, our future directions, and a 
way for the department to place trust in us going into the future for our own decision 
making. We also have the added bonus of having more flexibility when we choose 
new staff. 
 

Thank you to the School Council (who will be known as the School Board next year) 
for all their support and advice. A special thank you to our Council Chair, Ashley 
Heath, for the hours of hard work helping me to prepare our application and for  
presenting to the panel with me.  This is a huge milestone for Yangebup Primary! 
 

Open Night 
In Week 5, Thursday 9th November, YPS will be hosting our annual Open Night. 
Classrooms will be open from 4pm until 5.30pm. Following that, we would love  
families to stay on and enjoy a picnic on the school grounds. There will be some 
food vans available or you can bring your own picnic. You will also need to bring 
chairs or a picnic rug. This will be an alcohol free event. The school will close at 
7.30pm. 
 

Class Placements for 2024 
Staff work very hard in Term 4 to place students in classes for the following year. 
You can read our Class Placement Policy and our Split Grade Policy on our website 
www.yangebupps.wa.edu.au. We try to ensure that each class has a range of  
abilities (split classes included) and that each student has at least one friend. If a 
student has been in a split class one year, if possible, they are put in a straight class 
the following year. It is important to understand that split classes are not organised 
based on ability (we favour independent students for these classes). 
 

If there are any educational or behavioural issues that you think need to be brought 
to our attention before we place students, please let me know by email by Friday 
10th November. Parents cannot request a particular teacher or not to be in a split 
class. Please note that I have not finalised allocating teachers to grades as yet. 
 

Students will have the opportunity to meet their new teacher for an hour on the last 
day of school and class lists will be posted in the library windows the day before. 
Students cannot be changed once classes are set because there are so many  
factors that go into the decisions so please do not ask for changes. 
 

Bead Jewellery Making 
Mrs Cridland is going to be offering a bead jewellery making session at lunch for 
senior students once a week on Thursdays from 10.50 to 11.20. We would love to 
know if anyone is willing to volunteer to come along to assist? If you are a parent or 
guardian, you need to complete a Parent Volunteer Declaration form (available from 
the office) or show your WWC card if you have one.  However, other community     
members, eg grandparents would need a WWC card. Please call the school if you 
would like to help out.                                                                                                                                                                                       Andrea Macfarlane 

Principal 
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Dates to Remember 
 
 

 
 

Wed 25th Oct 

Assembly Rm 9  
 

Tues 31st Oct 
Interschool Jumps/Throws 

 

Thurs 2nd Nov 

Interschool Carnival 
 

Friday 3rd Nov 

SCHOOL  

DEVELOPEMENT  

DAY  
 

Wed 8th Nov 

Assembly Rm 12 
 

Tuesday 7th Nov 

Crazy Hair Day 
 

Thurs 9th Nov 

Open Night and  

family picnic evening 
 

Wed 22nd Nov 

Music Assembly 
 

Fri 24th Nov 

Lakelands Touch  

Tournament 
 

Thurs 7th Dec 

Book Award Assembly 
 

Wed 13th Dec 

Yr 6 Graduation 
 

Thurs 14th Dec 

End of School Year 



2023 Yangebup PS  

Sports Carnival 
 

What a beautiful day we had last term for our 

Sports Canival.  The weather was kind to us 

and all students showed great sportsmanship 

and mateship throughout the carnival. 
 

We would like to thank all parents and  

extended family members who attended, and 

a special thank you to our wonderful P&C for 

all their efforts on our behalf. 
 

Our winning faction for 2023 was 
 

KOORT  
on 479 points 



Championship Boys and Girls 
 

Year 3 Boys: 1st  Sam H 

   2nd Chayse M 

           Girls  1st Stella P 

   2nd  Jasmine M 

 

Year 4 Boys 1st  Ethan B 

   2nd Nazh P & Jean-Paul R 

            Girls 1st  Aura B 

   2nd  Louise M & Mia-Belle C 

 

Year 5 Boys 1st Mitchell G 

   2nd  Alex V 

           Girls  1st  Kayleigh D 

   2nd Hanna B 

 

Year 6 Boys 1st  Eli SQ 

   2nd  Hamish M 

           Girls  1st  Bethany G 

   2nd  Aleisha B 



Year Six Students News 
 

         Parliament lunch with  

         David Scaife MLA and  

         Hon Kate Doust MLC 

 

STUDENT NEWS 
 

Matthew Hill received an Under 11 medal for participation  

and an Under 13 Coaches Award for listening, training and great      

Sportsmanship.  It was stated he was a pleasure to coach by his 

club Phoenix Lacrosse Club.  
 

Has your child excelled outside school in an event?  If so we would love to hear about it. 

 

BOOKCLUB 
 

Issue 7 is now out.  Orders close on  

24th October.   

Books and variety packs start at just $3.00. 

 

Thank you to  

Mr David Scaife MLA  

for the very kind donation 

of a $300 Bike voucher.  

 

The winner of this prize 

was Evan in Yr 6.   

Congratulations Evan. 

YangeeSPLAT 
 

We are nearing our ‘grand finale’ . 

 

Please help us to build on our total.  If every student 

buys just one ticket we will be able to raise $300 

which means 3 staff members and David Scaife 

MLA will be ‘beaned’.   

 

Come on—join in the fun and please help us 

achieve this goal. 

 



P & C News 
 

Cookie Dough Fundraiser 
Order forms for Billy G’s Gourmet Dough will be coming home with each  

student soon.  There are some great flavours available including Choc Chunk, 

Strawberry Cheesecake and Anzac.  There is even one for the family dog!!!   

All orders must be placed on line and  

paid by credit, debit card or paypal. Sorry no cash orders. 

Orders close Wednesday 8th November. 
 

Faction Carnival & Election Day 
We would like to extend a big thank you to everyone who assisted with these events, 

whether by donating, helping on the day or purchasing goodies.  The response was 

amazing and very much appreciated. 
 

P & C Meetings 
Our final meetings for 2023 will be held in the school library on  

Wednesday 1st November, and Wednesday 6th December.   

We invite all parents to come along and join us. 
 

Uniform Shop 
The shop will be open on the following Wednesdays in Term 4. 

25th October, 8th and 22nd November and 6th December 

Alternatively orders can be placed and paid on-line. 

 

Yangebup P&C is here to help raise money for all the students of Yangebup PS.  

Your contribution, whether of time or the support of fundraising activities, is very 

much appreciated. 

SCHOOL HATS 
 

We have had quite a few faction school hats go missing since the Faction Carnival.  
Can all parents please check to make sure their child has the correct hat. 

 

Thanking you for your assistance. 

October Birthday Greetings 
 

The following students celebrate their birthdays this month.  We all hope  

you have/had a magical time on your special day. 
 

Rose, Letticia, Teddy, Lea, Louie, Harvey, Maximillian, Laney, Harry,  
Ashton, Tiana, Toree, Thea, Deejaie, Kyis, Mae, Alexys, Jackson and Ollie. 



SCHOOL CANTEEN MENU – Term 4 2023/Term 1 2024 
These foods are approved by the WACSSO Traffic Light System 

Lakeland SHS Canteen 0480 307 925                 Manager: Colleen Eather 
Lunch Orders only available using QUICKCLIQ online ordering. 

No Credit Given – No Payment – No Lunch 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 



 


